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Meet our staff... 
 
Pastor  
 Vicar Deb Monnin .................... deb.monnin@myfelc.org ...................................... 937-726-0579 
Office Administrator 
 Chuck Curry ............................ wapakelc@bright.net ........................................... 419-738-3911 
Bookkeeper 
 Chad Sterner ........................... felc.finance@myfelc.org ....................................... 419-738-3911 
Financial Secretary/Treasurer 
 Georgeann Stienecker... ......... nksoccer@nktelco.net .......................................... 419-305-5066 
Music Director 
 Darla Frame ............................ darlaframe@gmail.com ........................................ 419-234-3283 
Choir Directors 
 Susan Miller, Adult .................. sugartime@bright.net ........................................... 567-356-1844 
 Niki Oren, Bells ....................... niki_oren@hotmail.com........................................ 567-712-8674 
 Darla Frame, Bells .................. darlaframe@gmail.com ........................................ 419-234-3283 
 Bailey Van Meter &  
 Makayla Frame, Youth ............  ............................................................................. 419-738-3911 
Church Council 
 Brenda Shoffstall ..................... shoffstall08@yahoo.com ...................................... 419-233-1956 
 Teresa Fisher .......................... tatmfisher@bright.net ........................................... 419-236-5628 
 Dave Clift ................................. right_guy12@hotmail.com ................................... 419-231-9800 
 Georgeann Stienecker... ......... nksoccer@nktelco.net .......................................... 419-305-5066 
 Denise Kantner ....................... jadak@bright.net .................................................. 419-738-8289 
 Rebecca Van Meter ................ rgvanmeter@yahoo.com ...................................... 419-230-4979 
 Jeff Ritchie .............................. jritchie002@woh.rr.com ....................................... 419-296-3794 
 Jon Schmidt ............................ ohthreeohsix@gmail.com..................................... 419-231-3284 
 Darla Frame ............................ darlaframe@gmail.com ........................................ 419-234-3283 
Audio/Visual Specialist 
 Dave Curry .............................. dlcy@bright.net .................................................... 937-307-8596 
Audio/Visual Staff 
 Jeff Ritchie .............................. jritchie002@woh.rr.com ....................................... 419-296-3794 
 Noah Kirby .............................. noah.w.kirby@gmail.com ..................................... 419-905-8243 
 
 

The mission of First English Lutheran Church is to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ  
and to love one another as He loves us.  
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A Devotional for You 

Let your steadfast love, O Lord, be upon us, even as we hope in you. 

-Psalm 33:22 

Hope. What is it? It is a condition of the human spirit, a longing that we hold within, 
a sense that things will work out, a confidence that the present difficulties will end, a 
decision that we make to continue toward a goal.  

Hope is often something that wells up naturally within us. But sometimes hope can 
be tested. Perhaps the recent pandemic has tested our sense of hope. Difficulties, 
sorrows, loss, illness, loneliness, anxiety, fear, emotional and economic stress have 
all taken their toll on our inborn capacity to be hopeful people. Sometimes we are 
more fearful than hopeful. Hope becomes something we may need to work on.  

And it is worth it to work on hope. Hope is what keeps us going. Hope gives us 
strength to continue, especially when things are not going well. Hope sustains us 
when we are suffering. Hope renews us when we are exhausted with struggles. So, 
hope is a valuable thing. It is worth working for.  

How do we make our hope strong? How do we build our confidence that our future 
will be better in some way? We might consider several things:  

When our fear, worries, and anxiety are very high, we need to express them, let 
them out of us, share them with another person, or work our way through them so 
there is room for hope to grow in their place. If we keep fears bottled within, they 
tend to grow greater, and our souls become darker. Exhale your fear.  

It is important then not only to share our fears, but our hopes and dreams as well. 
Unlike fears which grow smaller when shared, hope increases when it is shared. 
Community is built when hope is shared, and each person’s hope actually helps 
others to feel hopeful in their own ways. 

Hope is kindled when we remember. When we recall the times we have made it 
through past difficulties, when we recall how we have overcome our fears, when we 
look back at how we have grown stronger in adversity; then we feel more confident 
about how things will turn out this time. Remembering also brings the wisdom we 



need to shape our actions and emotions for what we are facing now. Remembering 
together is especially helpful for growing hope. 

Hope is generated in prayer, in reflection and conversation with God. Prayer 
provides an opportunity to reflect on the path of our life, and the vision of God 
walking that path with us. In prayer we sense again the presence of a loving God, 
sustaining us. And that generates hope in our hearts.  

Hope is kindled in our hearts when we sing. Sometimes the songs are laments as 
we exhale our fears. Sometimes the songs are thanksgivings for life’s blessings. 
Sometimes the songs are hymns of courage, reminding us of our inner strength 
sustained by God’s presence. Sometimes the songs are old friends that resonate in 
our hearts, renewing us for what lies ahead.  

And hope is born when we talk with 
others about how God has been 
active in our lives: giving us 
blessings, and standing with us in 
challenges, shaping us along the 
way, calling us to be better than we 
are, and showing us a pathway into 
that mysterious hope we share in 
new life through death. 

Let us pray as one:  

God, in difficult times, give us hope. 
Fill us with courage rather than fear. 
Help us to feel your presence with 
us. Help us to share with others our 
anxieties and dreams. Bind us 
together in mutual affection and 
courage. Help us to sing. Help us to 
remember how you have been with 
us, and how you will be with us 
through all things. Amen.  

-Pastor Ken Smith 
Midvale Lutheran Church, Madison 



Lenten Prayer Practice:   During our Lenten services this year we are opening our 

prayers to Godõs wisdom through this body prayer.  We ask that God help us see and 

hear others  as Jesus sees us:  As beloved children of God.  We pray that God use us , 

our hands, feet, heart and life to disciple, love,  and serve others as Jesus loves us.   

We invite you to pray this prayer daily through this season of Lent .  

  
Open my eyes, Lord. (Point toward your eyes) 
Open my hands, Lord. (Stretch out your hands) 
Open my ears, Lord. (Point toward your ears) 

Open my heart, Lord. (Place your hands over your heart) 
Open my life, Lord. (Raise your arms up to God)           Amen. 

 

 
Vicar Deb’s Seminary Experience:   
Thank you all for supporting me and praying for me as I attend Seminary.    
The last semester of Seminary began in the middle of February with a week of full time 
classes!  Thank you for supporting me and the people of First English as I am in full time 
class.   
 
This term, I’m taking four classes, the Bible through Women’s Eyes, the Book of Job, 
Theological Frameworks for Ministry, and Scripture and its Witnesses.  In Scripture and it’s 
Witnesses we are reading the Bible from the perspective of the people and characters in 
the Bible – what was going on in their lives at that time, what was happening in their world 
at that time.  We compare and contrast the stories from different the different witnesses of 
the Bible.  For instance – this Scripture in Matthew 21:5 is also in Zechariah 9:9.  Why are 
they slightly different?  How was Matthew using the scripture from Zechariah to witness to 
the people in his time and place? to witness to us today?  I invite you to look it up, ponder it, 
and let’s have a conversation about it!! 

“Tell the daughter of Zion, 
 Look, your king is coming to you, 
  humble, and mounted on a donkey, 
   and on a colt, the foal of a donkey.” Matthew 21:5 

 
We have things to ponder and pray about as my seminary journey closes – Is God calling 
us to serve together? It seems so?  How might we serve God in this community together in 
a new and different way than has been done before?  God has led us together through 
these past couple of years as I’ve been a part time SAM and seminary student.  That is new 
and different --- can we continue being a role model for a new way to serve here in 
Wapakoneta, Ohio?  I invite you to pray, to ponder, and to talk with me and others about it.   



 



FELC Committees, Chairpersons, Council Liaisons 
 
Committee Chairperson Liaison 
 
Building & Property Brenda Shoffstall Jeff Ritchie 
Christian Education/Youth Rebecca Van Meter   Rebecca Van Meter 
Evangelism Rebecca Van Meter Denise Kantner  
Finance Cari Frame Dave Clift  
Life & Fellowship Brenda Shoffstall Darla Frame 
Social Ministry Rebecca Van Meter Teresa Fisher 
Staff Support Cari Frame Jon Schmidt 
Stewardship Meets with Finance Brenda Shoffstall 
Worship & Music Darla Frame Georgeann Stienecker 
 
 

Our Prayer Corner 

Those who would love a visit or a card… 
Auglaize Acres Dennis McCormick 
The Manor Jim Reinhart 
Otterbein at Cridersville Sharon Billiter, Rex Lippincott 
Otterbein at St. Marys  Dorothy Dickman 
The Gardens  Betty Hague, Betty Lietz 
 

We especially remember in our prayers… 
The family and friends of Joan Ronan, 

The family and friends of Richard Carlson, 
Tracy Anderson, Brianna Bertke, Don Cole, Dominic Cousins, Jacob Cox,  

Paul Crossley, Donna Stowell Dague, Janice Etzkorn, Connie Kantner,  
Bryan Katterhenry, Wayne & Judy Kentner, Rex Lippincott, Lynne Loebach,  

Sasha Maslov, Dennis McCormick, Cathy & Desmond Miller, Nici Rapp,  
Sue Schoonover, Pam Schulz, Adam Schulze, Alex Shirey, Seth Thuman,  

Dale & Mary Ann Thomas, Chaz & Tracy Williams, Hannah Wood, and Angela. 
 

We remember in our prayers our military serving at home and abroad, under represented 
and oppressed people, EMTs, firefighters, police officers, healthcare workers, and our 
veterans.  
 

We remember in our prayers our college student: Amanda Bailey 
 

If we are missing anyone in our prayer corner, please call or email the office and let us 
know.  If there is anyone who wishes to be removed, please do the same. 

 



Weekly Attendance and Offerings 
Date          Views     Attendance       Current Giving  NWOS Benevolence  
02/05/2023 24  75  $4,217.00  $108.00 
02/12/2023 21  90  $2,474.00  $208.00 
02/19/2023 20  67  $1,869.00      $0.00 
02/26/2023 12  79  $1,654.00    $75.00 
 

2023 current budgeted expenses are $210,480.66, or $4,047.71 per week. 
 

February Snapshot:   Current Fund Giving   $10,214.00 
Current Fund Expenses $10,657.34 

    February Balance     ($443.34)  
 
FELC can now accept online donations through the church website 
thanks to our partnership with Tithe.ly online giving.  Just visit 
myfelc.org or scan the QR code to the right.  From the church website 
click on the green GIVE button and follow the prompts.   
Thank you for your support! 

 
2023 Noisy Offerings 

 
 Month Recipient                                       Amount Collected 
 January Luke Kline Eagle Scout Project           $1,641.43  
 February Tanzanian Lutheran Church                $1,000.00              
 March Turkey Earthquake Victims   
 April  
 May 
 June  
 

  
Flowers and Candles 

Altar Flowers for the month of March: 
 March 5th         Rebecca Van Meter  
 March 12th  --available--  
 March 19th         --available-- 
 March 26th    Chad & Amelia Sterner 
 
Altar Candles for the month of March: 
 

The Altar Candles are given to the Glory of God by Brenda Shoffstall. 

 



Ministries in Action 

Altar Guild for March: Marsha Jackson & Char Curry 
Fellowship Cleanup for March: Marsha Jackson & Char Curry 
 

The Word of God 

These are the lessons and gospel readings for the next two months.  We provide them for 
you: to prepare your hearts for worship, and to learn about God’s action in the world. 

 March 5th  March 12th March 19th March 26th   

Acolyte 
Harrison 
Anderson 

Doris Fisher 
Makenzie 
Schneider 

Deven Whetstone 

Lector Brenda Shoffstall Marsha Jackson Chris Nagel Bailey Van Meter 

Ushers 
Ken Frame & 
Bruce Monnin 

Dave Krites & 
Brian Van Meter 

Ken Frame &  
Jon Schmidt 

Clayton Fisher & 
Luke Kline 

Worship  
Assistant 

Marsha Jackson Deanna Ronan Char Curry Jon Schmidt 

Musician Karen Luginbuhl Greg Tabler Darla Frame Darla Frame 

Preacher Vicar Deb Monnin Vicar Deb Monnin 
Pastor  
Melodi Hagen 

Vicar Deb Monnin 

Greeter Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed Volunteer Needed 

Sunday/ 
Holiday 

1st  
Reading 

 
Psalm 

2nd 
Reading 

Gospel 
Reading 

     

March 5th  Genesis  
12:1-4a 

Psalm 121 Romans 4:1-5, 
13-17 

John3:1-17 

March 12th 1 Samuel  
16:1-13 

Psalm 23 Ephesians  
5:8-14 

John 9:1-41 

March 19th Exodus 17:1-7 Psalm 95 Romans 5:1-11 John 4:5-42 

March 26th Ezekiel 37:1-14 Psalm 130 Romans 8:6-11 John 11:1-45 

     

April 2nd  Isaiah 50:4-9a Psalm 31:9-16 Philippians  
2:5-11 

Matthew  
26:14-27:66 

April 9th  Acts 10:34-43 Psalm  
118:1-2, 14-24 

Colossians 3:1-4 Matthew 28:1-10 

April 16th Acts  
2:14a, 22-23 

Psalm 16 1 Peter 1:3-9 John 20:19-31 

April 23rd  Acts  
2:14a, 36-41 

Psalm  
116:1-4,12-19 

1 Peter 1:17-23 Luke 24:13-35 

April 30th  Acts 7:55-60 Psalm  
31:1-5,15-16 

1 Peter 2:2-10 John 14:1-14 



FELC News and Events… 
Personal contact information…if there has been a change in your family’s contact 
information, please contact the church office by email at wapakelc@bright.net or by calling 
the office at 419-738-3911. 
 
Adult Sunday School is meeting in the parlor at 9:00am on Sunday mornings. We would 
love for everyone to join our discussion and fellowship. Please contact Rebecca Van Meter 
if you are interested in joining us via Zoom or Facetime. All are welcome!  
 
Education/Worship Schedule:   
*There will be no Sunday School March 5th, 12th, & 19th  
 9:00 a.m.  Adult Sunday School 
 9:15 & 11:15 a.m.  Youth Sunday School 
 9:45 a.m.  Youth Choir 
 10:00 a.m.  Worship in person and online at www.myfelc.org  
 
Noisy Offering for the month of March: Turkey Disaster Relief 
Donations are accepted in the chapel and at the back of the church the entire month.  
 
Middle-School and High School Sunday School will be meeting in the basement each 
Sunday morning at 9:15. Vicar Deb, or her occasional substitute, would love for you to join 
in the conversation! 
*There will be no Sunday School March 5th, 12th, & 19th  
 
Preschool-Elementary School Sunday School has begun.  There are two options to 
participate, at 9:15am and immediately following worship.  Each session will take place in 
the large Sunday School room and last about 30 minutes.  Both sessions will have the 
same lesson taught.   
*There will be no Sunday School March 5th, 12th, & 19th  
 
Youth Choir has returned and is open to all youth who would like to participate. Practice 
will take place every Sunday from 9:45-9:55 in the large Sunday School room.   
 
Quilting Group meets on third Wednesday of the month, from 10am-12noon in the parlor. 
If you would like to join this group or have questions, please contact Darla Frame.   
 
Men’s Night is scheduled for Thursday, March 9th at 6:00pm at Inn Between. 
 
Wednesday prayer You are welcome to join us as we pray together on 
Wednesdays.  Pastor Melodi and others pray at Trinity, Moulton at noon and Vicar Deb will 
be praying at First English at 5:00pm.   

mailto:wapakelc@bright.net
http://www.myfelc.org/


Wapak Loaves & Fishes Meals need to be reserved by calling 567-204-6708 and can be 
picked up in the alley behind the Fellowship Hall from 4:30 to 5:30 pm.  Please remain in 
your vehicle and the meals will be brought to you.  
 
Adult Book Study, starting Monday, February 27 and continuing through March, there will 
be an adult book study in the parlor starting at 7:00pm each Monday.  Led by FELC’s new 
Christian Education Director, Rebecca Van Meter, we will be meeting to discuss our 
reading of Before Amen by Max Lucado.  It’s not too late to join.  We will be discussing 
chapters 2 and 3 on Monday, March 6th. 
 

The opening of Before Amen,  
 
ñHello, my name is Max. Iôm a recovering prayer wimp. I doze off when I pray. My 
thoughts zig, then zag, then zig again. Distractions swarm like gnats on a summer 
night. If attention deficit disorder applies to prayer, I am afflicted. When I pray, I think 
of a thousand things I need to do. I forget the one thing I set out to do: pray. 
Some people excel in prayer. They inhale heaven and exhale God. They are the 
SEAL Team Six of intercession. They would rather pray than sleep. Why is it that I 
sleep when I pray? They belong to the PGA: Prayer Giants Association. I am a card-
carrying member of the PWA: Prayer Wimps Anonymous.  Can you relate?ò 

 
I can relate!  If you can relate, please consider joining the study! 
 
Noon Lenten Services The Wapakoneta Area Ministerial Association annual Wednesday 
Noon Lenten Services will be held at St. Joseph Catholic Church, West Pearl Street. The 
theme for the 2023 services is "Lord, Teach Us to Pray."  Every Wednesday the host 
minister/church will focus on a different form of communicating with God. The Lenten 
services are free and open to the public. Following the thirty-minute services, attendees are 
invited to enjoy lunch in the Parish Life Center.  Services start on Ash Wednesday, 
February 22nd and continue through March. 
 
Wednesday Night Lenten Services will be held this year at First English on every 
Wednesday in March at 7 pm.  This year our theme is: Open my life, Lord.  Join us as we 
invite God to Open our eyes, hands, ears, heart, and life to God’s guidance.   
 
Holy Week Schedule Preview  
 Sunday, April 2nd   Palm Sunday   10am at First English 
     Carry-In Meal, Egg Hunt 11am Fellowship Hall 
 Thursday, April 6th  Maundy Thursday  7pm at St. Marks 
 Friday, April 7th  Good Friday   7pm at First English 

Sunday, April 9th    Easter Sunday  10am at First English 
 



Monthly youth events following worship will typically be held on the last Sunday of each 
month, January through April.  More details will come before each event.  Contact Rebecca 
or the office for more information. 
 
Hygiene Kits Service Project The Youth of First English are asking for your help with a 
service project.  They would like to package hygiene kits for the housing insecure 
individuals at Lutheran Social Services’ Faith Mission in Columbus.  The kits consist of 
basic hygiene items such as body wash and deodorant and toothpaste (a complete list can 
be found on the posters and flyers around the church).  The Youth are asking the 
congregation of First English to donate the personal hygiene items needed to build these 
kits.  Donated items may be placed in the large shopping cart in the Melching Hall lobby.  
The kits will be assembled by our youth and delivered to the LSS Faith Mission in April.   
 
Please do not feel like you need to donate a complete kit, any and all donations of the 
requested hygiene items will be accepted and appreciated. 
 
Easter Flower Orders We are partnering with Haehn’s Florist again this year to provide 
flowers to decorate the altar for our Easter worship service.  If you are interested in 
purchasing a potted tulip, lily or daffodil in honor or memory of someone, the order forms 
are located next to the church bulletins at the back of the sanctuary and chapel.  They are 
also available from the church office.  Each potted flower costs $13.   
 
Completed order forms and payments can be placed into an envelope and turned into 
Georgeann Steinecker or the church office.  The orders must be received on or before 
March 19th.  The flowers can be picked up after worship on Easter Sunday.   
 
Maple Syrup Festival, March 12 from 11:00am to 3:00pm at LMC at Hopewood 
Pines.  Address is 2790 State Route 61, Marengo, OH 43334.  LMC at Hopewood Pines is 
where our youth go for summer camp.  Get to know the land and trails at Hopewood before 
you send your child there for summer camp or if you don’t have camp age children, this is 
still a great day trip that supports our LOMO summer camps.   
Treat yourself to a day filled with maple syrup, all you can eat pancakes, maple infused 
sausage and live music performed by a local band. You can purchase sassafras tea and 
donuts that are cooked over an open fire, buy real maple syrup or take a nature hike. Be 
sure to visit the sugar shack. You can relax and enjoy a conversation around the fire and 
connect with friends, old and new. This annual tradition is a fun and welcoming family and 
community festival themed in maple syrup. Funds are raised at the festival for summer 
camperships. 
If you attend this event please let Rebecca Van Meter or the office know, we would be 
happy to hear about your adventure.  Please feel free to send us your pictures too! 
 



Summer Camp Please consider sending your child(ren) to HopeWood Camp this summer. 
HopeWood, formerly Lutheran Memorial Camp, is one of the Lutheran Outdoor Ministry in 
Ohio (LOMO) camps. Camp Mowana was also a part of the LOMO camps. There are many 
weeks to choose from.  This is a great opportunity to grow your child's faith in an amazing 
setting. FELC has always strongly supported our youth attending LOMO camps. FELC will 
pay the majority of our active youth to attend camp, leaving you to pay just $100 for your 
first child attending, and just $50 for each youth after that.  Please let Rebecca know if you 
are registering your child for camp and are using one of the following codes. 
 
To register go to: 
https://www.lomocamps.org/ 
And use the appropriate codes:  
WAPANEW – for new campers to Hopewood 
WAPARETURN – for Makayla, Carlee, or Izzy 
 
 
Easter Carry-in Meal, Sunday April 2nd The Fellowship Committee is hosting an Easter 
carry-in meal following the Palm Sunday worship service.  Fellowship is providing the meat.  
Participants are asked to please bring a side dish or dessert to share.  There will also be an 
Easter Egg hunt for youth ages 1-5 and 6-10.  If you plan to attend, please sign up on the 
sign-up sheets that will be passed during worship or email the church office at 
felc_office@myfelc.org.   
 

Thank You’s 

Dear First English Lutheran Church, 
Thank you for all your support of my Eagle Scout Project.  I am very grateful and 
amazed that the money given surpassed my goal for the project, and I will be able to do 
additional work beyond my original plan because of your generosity.  I am thankful to be 
growing up in a church that supports its youth.  Thank you! 

Sincerely, Luke Kline 

Dear Pastor and Friends, 
On behalf of the children in our community, thank you again for all of the many things 
you do to make Children’s Hometown Holiday (CHH) a success.  The success of the 
Princess Tea Party can be attributed to you taking care of things most folks don’t ever 
see happening, but I see them and you deserve some kudos… As you know, the 
Princess Tea Party is a highlight of the year for most of our “little princesses” and your 
having allowed us to hold it at your church for all 16 years, has been wonderful. 

Most sincerely, Elaine Poppe 

mailto:felc_office@myfelc.org


Announcements from Council 
Council met on February 12,2023 for their monthly meeting. 
 
Vicar Deb led the prayer and check-in, and Brenda Shoffstall read the devotion. 
 
We discussed at great length with Chad and Georgeann questions regarding the business 
reports and Vicar report. 
 
We then approved the committee reports and moved onto old and new business. 
Brenda gave an update on our cleaning service every Friday morning. 
 
We discussed the temple talks.  
 
We approved the pastor synod guideline adjustment for Vicar Deb’s salary. 
 
We talked about the surveys and Rebecca was still in the process of compiling them and 
will be sending them. 
 
Brenda will reach out to Sherry Krieger from synod to do a zoom meeting with council on 
Tuesday February 21. 
 
Accepted transfers of membership of Alex and Connie Rompilla and Chuck Curry from First 
English Lutheran Church. 
 
Our next meeting is March 5, 2023 
 
Thank you, Church Council 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



FIRST COMMUNION YOUTH 
FIRST COMMUNION IS SUNDAY, MARCH 5TH 

 

 
 

 
Nevaeh Estep was born on February 23rd, 2013.  Nevaeh is the daughter of Ashley Haffa 
and the stepdaughter of Alexander Whetstone.  She has one brother, Isaiah Whetstone, 
and one sister, Isabella Whetstone. 
 
Nevaeh is currently a third grader at Cridersville Elementary School.  She likes to play 
soccer and basketball and her favorite subject is science.  Nevaeh also likes bike racing 
with her stepfather and brother Isaiah. 
 
 
Elanor Louise Roeger was born on April 2nd, 2015.  Elanor is the daughter of Mike and 
Hilary Roeger and has one older sister, Amelia Roeger.  Elanor is the granddaughter of 
Diana and Glen Miller. 
 
Elanor is currently a second grader at Wapakoneta Elementary School.  Elanor is kind, 
talented, and smart.  She loves hanging out with her family and friends.  She has tried 
many different activities but is currently taking dance.  She also likes cheer. 
 
 



MaKenna Kathrine Roode was born on June 1st, 2015.  MaKenna is the daughter of Carrie 
and Jonathon Schmidt and Mathew Roode and Destiny Hooks.  MaKenna is the 
granddaughter of Rick and Deb Schmidt, Terry and Melvin Roode, and the late Kathy 
Thompson.  Makenna is blessed with five siblings; Maeson, Nolan, Kaidance, Hudson, and 
MatiLynn. 
 
MaKenna is currently a second grader at Wapakoneta Elementary School.  MaKenna 
enjoys dance, tumbling, basketball, soccer, playing with friends, playing Roblux with 
Kaidence and other friends, and Sunday School. 
 
 
Lillian Schlegel was born on September 3rd, 2014.  Lillian is the daughter of Cody Schlegel 
and Roseann Whetstone.  Lillian is blessed with three sisters; Faith, Grace, and Addilynn.  
Lillian is the granddaughter of Deana Kramer and the late James Diem. 
 
Lillian is currently a second grader at Cridersville Elementary School.  Lillian enjoys 
bowling, doing nails, dancing, singing, and riding horses. 
 
Carson Anthony Sheipline was born on April 11th, 2013.  Carson is the son of Scott and 
Natalie Sheipline and has one older sister Avery Sheipline.  Carson is the grandson of Mike 
and Karen Fry and Marvin and Donna Sheipline. 
 
Carson is currently a third grader at Wapakoneta Elementary School.  Carson enjoys 
playing travel soccer for Wapak Soccer Club, indoor soccer, basketball, and baseball.  
Carson’s favorite subject in school is math.  He loves collecting Pokemon cards and trading 
them with his friends at school. Carson is very good about praying at meals and is often the 
initiator of the prayer.  He also says a bedtime prayer and the Lord’s prayer every night 
before he goes to bed. 
 
Annie Yocum was born on October 9th, 2014.  Annie is the daughter of Richard and 
Melanie Yocum and has one younger brother, Frankie Yocum.  Annie is the granddaughter 
of Marisa Yocum and Diane and Joe Peterson.  Annie is the niece of Mark and Diane 
Schlosser, Thomas and Loni Yocum, Michael Yocum, Jeremiah and Janet Slaymaker, and 
Jon and Tammy Jackson.  Annie is blessed with several cousins; Noah Schlosser, Jacob 
Schlosser, Andrew Schlosser, Knox Yocum, Sawyer Yocum, AJ Slaymaker, Aubrey 
Slaymaker, Hailey Jackson, and Jared Jackson.  
 
Annie is currently a second grader at Wapakoneta Elementary School.  Annie enjoys 
competitive cheerleading and is a member of the Ruby TDC Team.  She also enjoys 
soccer, tumbling, dance and art and her art earned an award from the Riverside Art Center.  
Annie is thoughtful, a good leader, and cares about others.  She loves church and Sunday 
School.  When she grows up, she wants to be an artist. 



Our Communion Bread:  
Lovingly Prepared by our First Communion Class  

and Some Special Helpers 

 
 
 
 

 



 

 

March 2023 ~ 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 
 

  
 

1 
12:00pm  
  Prayer @Trinity 
5:00pm  
  Prayer @FELC 
  Girl Scouts 
6:00pm Bell Choir 
7:00pm Lenten  
  Worship 
7:30pm Choir 

2 
4:30pm 

Community 
Loaves & 

Fishes 
 

3 

 
 

4 

 

5 
2nd Sunday of Lent 
Worship @ 10am  

 
Council Meeting  

after worship 

6 
Adult Book 

Study @7pm 
 

Christian Ed 
@8pm 

7 

 

8  
12:00pm  
  Prayer @Trinity 
5:00pm  
  Prayer @FELC 
  Girl Scouts 
7:00pm Lenten  
  Worship 

9 

4:30pm 
Community 
Loaves & 

Fishes 
6pm 
Men’s Night  
@ Inn 
Between 

10 
 
 

11 
 
 

12 
3rd Sunday of Lent 
Worship @ 10am  

 
 

13 
Adult Book 

Study @7pm 

14 
 

 

15 
10am Quilting 
12:00pm  
  Prayer @Trinity 
5:00pm  
  Prayer @FELC 
  Girl Scouts 
6:00pm Bell Choir 
7:00pm Lenten  
  Worship 
7:30pm Choir 

16 
4:30pm 

Community 
Loaves & 

Fishes 
 

17 
 
 

18 
 

 

19 

4th Sunday of Lent 
Worship @ 10am 

20 
Adult Book 

Study @7pm 

21 
 

 

22 
12:00pm  
  Prayer @Trinity 
5:00pm  
  Prayer @FELC 
  Girl Scouts 
7:00pm Lenten  
  Worship 

23 
4:30pm 

Community 
Loaves & 

Fishes 
  

24 
Youth 

Retreat @ 
FELC 

6th Grade-
High School 

 
 

25 
Youth 

Retreat @ 
FELC 

6th Grade-
High School 

 
 

26 
5th Sunday of Lent 

Sunday School 
9:00am Adult 

9:15 & 11:15am Youth 
9:45am Youth Choir 
Worship @ 10am  

12pm-2pm 
All ages Youth Event  

@ Astro Lanes 

27 
Adult Book 

Study @7pm 

28 
 

29 
12:00pm  
  Prayer @Trinity 
5:00pm  
  Prayer @FELC 
  Girl Scouts 
6:00pm Bell Choir 
7:00pm Lenten  
  Worship 
 

30 
4:30pm 

Community 
Loaves & 

Fishes 

 

31 
 

1 
 

 

 



 

 

April 2023 ~ 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

2 
Palm Sunday 
9:00am Adult 

9:15 & 11:15am Youth 
9:45am Youth Choir 
Worship @ 10am 

 
Easter Carry-in Meal 
& Easter Egg Hunt 
Following Worship 

3 
 

4 
 

5 
12:00pm  
  Prayer @Trinity 
5:00pm  
  Prayer @FELC 
  Girl Scouts 
7:30pm Choir 

6 
 
7pm 
Maundy 
Thursday 
Worship @ 
St. Marks 

7 

 
7pm 
Good Friday 
Worship 
Service @ 
First English 

8 

 

9 
Easter Sunday 
Sunday School 

9:00am Adult 
9:15 & 11:15am Youth 
9:45am Youth Choir 
Worship @ 10am  

 

10 
 

11 

 

12  
12:00pm  
  Prayer @Trinity 
5:00pm  
  Prayer @FELC 
  Girl Scouts 
6:30pm    
  Confirmation 

13 

4:30pm 
Community 
Loaves & 

Fishes 
6pm 
Men’s Night  
@ TBD 

14 
 
 

15 
 
 

16 
2nd Sunday of Easter 

9:00am Adult 
9:15 & 11:15am Youth 
9:45am Youth Choir 
Worship @ 10am  

 
Council Meeting  

after worship 

17 
 

18 
 

 

19 
10am Quilting 
12:00pm  
  Prayer @Trinity 
5:00pm  
  Prayer @FELC 
  Girl Scouts 
6:00pm Bell Choir 
6:30pm  
  Confirmation 
7:30pm Choir 

20 
4:30pm 

Community 
Loaves & 

Fishes 
 

21 
 
 

22 
 

 

23 

3rd Sunday of Easter 
9:00am Adult 

9:15 & 11:15am Youth 
9:45am Youth Choir 
Worship @ 10am 

Confirmation Sunday 

24 
 

25 
 

 

26 
12:00pm  
  Prayer @Trinity 
5:00pm  
  Prayer @FELC 
  Girl Scouts 
 
 

27 
4:30pm 

Community 
Loaves & 

Fishes 
  

28 
 
 
 

29 
 

 

30 
4th Sunday of Easter 

Sunday School 
9:00am Adult 

9:15 & 11:15am Youth 
9:45am Youth Choir 
Worship @ 10am  
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